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July 18, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County (County) to enter into an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the City of Maple Valley (City) to effectuate the annexation of the Summit Pit Property (Property) into the City and to establish terms for the continuance of the King County Roads Maintenance Facility upon the annexation of the Property.
The annexation of the Property will occur in accordance with RCW 35A.14.460, which requires that at least 60 percent of the unincorporated property boundaries be contiguous to the annexing city.  The Property meets this requirement as it is completely surrounded by the City of Maple Valley and it is included in the Maple Valley Potential Annexation Area (PAA.)
King County Department of Transportation (KCDOT) currently operates a Roads Maintenance Facility on the Property.  This ILA will ensure that the County can continue its current operations and uses, including the operation of a gravel mine, at the Property as long as necessary and until the Property is sold or transferred.  Because the current use is non-conforming and the City code does not allow some of those activities, the ILA will allow the King County Department of Permitting and Environmental Review to continue to process the various permits issued to KCDOT for its operations on the Property for at least five years.  Further, Maple Valley will keep King County informed of any proposal to change land use or zoning on the Property so that King County can provide meaningful input regarding any impacts to the continuation of its operations.
This legislation is consistent witht the King County Comprehensive Plan and furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan.  Comprehensive Plan Policy U-201 calls for encouraging the annexation of the remaining urban unincorporated area.  The King County Strategic Plan Financial Stewardship Goal, Objective 1, Strategy c., calls for the transitioning of governance and fiscal responsibility for local services of urban unincorporated areas to cities while Objective 2, Strategy a., calls for managing the County’s assessts in a way that maximizes their productivity and value.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will allow for a smooth transition of the Maple Valley PAA to city governance and will enable the important Roads Maintenance Facility to continue operations as long as necessary.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


